
National Guard Executive Directors Association 

Payroll Deduction Coordinating Board 
 

 

30 March 2021 

PDCB Meeting Agenda 

Chairman Austin Jenkins, Allen McDaniel, Ken Andreson, Tim Marlar 

Guest:  Lloyd Hill, Len Gratteri and Jim Simms 

1. Approve the Minutes of the PDCB 20 January 2020 meeting Moved Passed 

and Zoom Meeting 22 February 2021 Moved Passed 

2. Election of Officers Discussion of membership make up and potential 

conflicts of interest.  No motions were seconded, and the current slate will 

remain in position. – Tabled until discussion:  Tim Marlar accepted Chair 

position provided Austin Jenkins continued to work as the DFAS LNO and 

working the Change Documents    

3. The PDCB Annual Report- Moved Approved 

4. DFAS visit – 2021 Chairman Jenkins will set up meeting in October 2021 

5. Old Business 

a. Update IPPS Discussion, Allen and Tim reported on the DFAS 

interchange on SSANs.   Chairman Jenkins said he had to work with 

Texas on some Retired Issues.    

6. New Business 

a. CA – MOA Ken asked Lloyd Hill to give a history of the program.  

Lloyd shared the original intent is that you cannot forward a change in 

allotee unless the losing association relinquishes the allotment.  

1. MOA with changes 

2. Internal Agreements between Associations vs TAG directed change. 

 

 

 



3. Plan forward:  If there change in administration between associations 

the PDCB will notify NGEDA to issue a due process letter that PDCB 

received a change in administrator, and it will be processed within 10 

days unless the losing association submits a rebuttal.  After 10 days 

the PDCB will meet to validate receipt or nonreceipt of rebuttal 

 

b. Proposed By Law change that affects PDCB – No Action Taken 

 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted 

Timothy Marlar, Vice Chair 


